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MRS. LYNETTE GRANT
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

II trust this newsletter finds you well and
refreshed after the winter break. Welcome back
to what promises to be an exciting term at Doha
British School Ain Khaled.

As we begin 2025, I'm delighted to see our
corridors once again filled with the energy and
enthusiasm of our students. The start of a new
term always brings a sense of possibility and
renewed purpose, and this January is no
exception.

Looking ahead, we have several enriching
experiences planned. Our students are eagerly
anticipating their upcoming class trips, which
provide valuable opportunities for learning
beyond our classroom walls. A particular
highlight will be our International Day
celebration on 23rd January – a wonderful
occasion that showcases the diverse and vibrant
nature of our school community. 

Following our successful British Schools Overseas
(BSO) inspection, we are delighted to announce
that we will be welcoming the International
Baccalaureate (IB) team in February and the
Council of International Schools (CIS) in April.
These accreditation visits are vital in ensuring we
continue to deliver excellence in education. 

Our partnership with these esteemed
accreditation bodies supports us in
maintaining the highest standards and reflects
our commitment to continuous improvement
and providing the best possible learning
environment for our students. Parent
participation in completing surveys, joining
focus groups, and attending workshops and
events are just some of the ways you can get
involved too. 

If you have not done so already, please take a
few minutes to conribute to our survey which
is nforming our review of the guiding
statements (here). 

The strength of DBS Ain Khaled lies in our
partnership with you, our families. Your
engagement and support play a vital role in
creating an environment where every student
can thrive. As we embark on this new term
together, I look forward to continuing our
collaboration to ensure the very best
educational experience for our children.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdvjuRGBjtzMIfS861Is4lHeEwr1PU8NCuHhSa1gsucowt6oA/viewform?usp=sf_link
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MRS. MARIE SIBLEY
HEAD OF PRIMARY MESSAGE

I hope that you all had a wonderful Winter
break and enjoyed having your children with
you for a couple of weeks. We have got off to a
positive start to Term 2 and have welcomed a
number of new students to the school. 

This week has seen the introduction of a new
timetable. Thank you for your patience in this
matter as I know that it has meant changes to
PE days and Library etc which have an impact
on you. However, it has given us greater
opportunities for collaboration across year
groups, both in terms of students and staff. The
children have coped well so far in getting to
the correct rooms and meeting, in some
instances, their new teachers. This will get
easier over the next couple of weeks as
children adapt to the new routines.

This is a time of year when many people
commit to improving something during 2025.
One of the things that we would really like to
continue to improve is punctuality so please try
to ensure that your child is in school by 7:00am
every day. It can make children feel anxious if
they arrive late to class every day and they miss
out on important activities.

 Every minute really does count so support in
this will be much appreciated. We would also
like to see fewer students leaving early within
the school day. We understand that there are
some times when medical appointments
simply cannot be changed. However, wherever
possible, we ask that you arrange things
outside of the school day please. Thank you.

Next week we will have Pret-a-Portrait
photographers in school starting on
Wednesday and running through the
following week. In addition to taking individual
photographs, there will be opportunities for
you to bring your children in for sibling photos.
Please look out for a separate letter that will
come out via email and will give you further
information regarding specific dates and
times.
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SPOTLIGHT OF THE WEEK
DBS AK

In Science this year, our students have been buzzing with excitement
as they immersed themselves in hands-on science lessons, designed
to inspire curiosity, creativity, and a deeper understanding of the
world around them. Here's a glimpse of the incredible learning taking
place across the school:

Reception: Our youngest scientists explored the wonders of freezing
and melting by creating their very own ice lollies. They also
experimented with mixing colours, discovering how primary colours
blend to make new ones.

Year 1: The students in Year 1 have been learning about how our amazing bodies work,
focusing on the five senses and how they help us explore the world. They’ve also been
discovering the magic of seasonal changes. To celebrate, Year 1 enjoyed a fun-filled Winter
Day with activities like a snowball fight in the MPH, winter play in the Quad, and hot
chocolate to keep warm. 

Year 2: Year 2 students have been learning all about keeping their bodies healthy! They
explored food groups and healthy diets, understanding how to make balanced choices. They
also investigated the parts of a plant and their functions, discovering how plants grow and
thrive, including studying seed germination to observe the first stages of plant life.

S C I E N C E  A T  D O H A  B R I T I S H  S C H O O L

"Reception: Little hands, big discoveries as we explore colours and ice!"
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SPOTLIGHT OF THE WEEK
DBS AK

S C I E N C E  A T  D O H A  B R I T I S H  S C H O O L

"Year 1: Senses, seasons and snowy smiles."

"Year 2: Investigating food groups and exploring the parts of a plant!"



Year 3: By exploring how our bodies move, students created models of joints and bones and
honed their classification skills by sorting animals into groups. A visit from STEM Explorers
added even more excitement, sparking curiosity and deepening their understanding with a
range of scientific demonstrations.

Year 4: Students created paper food chains to explore the relationships between producers,
consumers, prey, and predators. They also investigated how different drinks affect teeth by
soaking eggshells in various liquids, sparking discussions about making healthy choices

Year 5: Space Day took Year 5 students on an exciting journey into the cosmos! Dressed is
planet-themed costumes, they launched their new topic with activities that sparked awe and
curiosity about our solar system.

Year 6: The circulatory system came alive in Year 6 as students created realistic models of
blood. This activity helped them visualize the vital components of our body’s transportation
system while sparking fascinating discussions about health and biology.
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SPOTLIGHT OF THE WEEK
DBS AK

S C I E N C E  A T  D O H A  B R I T I S H  S C H O O L

"Year 3: Sorting and classifying animals like true scientists!"
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SPOTLIGHT OF THE WEEK
DBS AK

S C I E N C E  A T  D O H A  B R I T I S H  S C H O O L

"Year 5: Out-of-this-world learning
during Space Day!"

"Year 4: Building food chains and discovering
the science behind healthy smiles!"

"Year 3: Building joints and exploring with the STEM Explorers!"
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SPOTLIGHT OF THE WEEK
DBS AK

Beyond these engaging lessons, our staff have been hard at work enhancing the
science curriculum. Recent professional development sessions have focused on
mapping out more opportunities for students to immerse themselves in practical
activities that deepen their understanding. Additionally, teachers are refining the
process for writing up investigations, ensuring students develop strong scientific
inquiry skills.

We greatly value parents' feedback on the Knowledge Organisers, which have been
shared to support learning at home. This input has been overwhelmingly positive,
highlighting how these tools enhance communication and strengthen the
partnership between school and home.

Science continues to be a cornerstone of our curriculum, inspiring students to ask
big questions, investigate their world, and develop a lifelong love for learning. Thank
you for supporting our efforts to make science a truly magical subject!

S C I E N C E  A T  D O H A  B R I T I S H  S C H O O L

"Year 6: Bringing biology to life creating blood!"
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SAFEGUARDING &  WELLBEING 
DBS AK

C R E A T I N G  A  S A F E  S P A C E



PRESCHOOL HIGHLIGHTS
DBS AK

We are thrilled to share how wonderfully the children have settled back into their
routines and activities after the break. It has been heartwarming to see their smiling
faces, and their teachers have truly missed them!
This week, the children have been captivated by the story "We're Going on a Bear
Hunt". They have been enthusiastically practising retelling the story with actions,
bringing the adventure to life in such creative ways.
Looking ahead, we will continue exploring this delightful story next week, culminating
in a Teddy Bear's Picnic! Please feel free to send your child with their favorite teddy to
join the fun.
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T H I S  W E E K  I N  P R E S C H O O L

Teacher’s Message

Next Week

Oli Oli
We are excited to announce that the children will be visiting Oli Oli for their first pre-
school trip! A visit to Oli Oli offers an enriching experience for pre-school children,
combining exploration, sensory development, and the opportunity to build
independence. With hands-on exhibits and interactive play, children are encouraged
to explore their curiosity, engage their senses, and discover new concepts in a fun,
stimulating environment. The trip also helps foster independence as children navigate
activities and make choices in a safe and supportive setting, creating a memorable
learning adventure.
Sunday 19th January - Pre-School Red and Green
Monday 20th January - Pre-School Purple, Blue and Yellow



PRESCHOOL HIGHLIGHTS

Home Activities 

Practise retelling the story “We’re Going on a Bear Hunt” using this link.
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Teddy Bear’s Picnic
On Thursday, 16th January, we will be celebrating with a Teddy Bear's Picnic! The

children are invited to bring their favorite teddy bear to join in the fun. Together, we’ll
enjoy a day filled with storytelling, games, and a special picnic, making it a delightful

way to bring our learning to life. We can’t wait to see all the cuddly companions!

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0gyI6ykDwds


RECEPTION HIGHLIGHTS
DBS AK

In Maths

In Spanish
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T H I S  W E E K  I N  R E C E P T I O N

Next Week

Reception had a fantastic start to the Spring term by celebrating our new topic
with a Pirate Day. The children had so much fun taking part in a treasure hunt,
building pirate ships and making treasure chests. We wrote sentences about

things that are precious to us and that we want to keep safe in our chests.

Next week our class story is Sunk! We will imagine that we are stranded on a
deserted island and will write a message in a bottle asking for help.

In maths we have been focusing on the number 8, next week we will move onto
the number 9. We will be finding, representing and ordering numbers to 9. We will

be looking at how many different ways we can make the number 9 using a part
whole model and ten frames to identify the number bonds to 9.




